Plympton Conservation Commission
Minutes of Open Meeting - July 15, 2014

Present: Jeff Smith - Chair, Rick Burnet, Tim Dempsey, Linda Leddy, John Mathias
Absent: Ami Dion

Mr. Smith called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm.

New Business:
Mr. Burnet copied and left the documents requested by Suzanne Sakr regarding the 117 Lake Street
proposal in the Town Clerk’s mail box to forward to her.

The following were received in the mail:
Copy of a letter from Kopelman and Paige regarding the suit from Suzanne Sakr against several
committees in town, including the Commission;

Copy of letter from Planning Board regarding its TJA Solar decision;
Copy of suit and summons to the various town boards from Suzanne Sakr dated May 11, 2014;

A bill from the new Plympton-Halifax Express for $35 dated June 19, 2014 plus another bill from the
same vendor for the legal notice for 117 Lake Street on May 16, 2014 in the amount of $70;

A letter jointly addressed to the Commission and DEP from PMP Associates inquiring how to proceed
with a new modification to the design for the Maple Street house proposal that DEP issued a superseding
order for last fall.

On behalf of the Commission, Rick Burnet signed off/approved two building permits - 1) for 126 Center
Street and 2) 168 Center Street.

Old Business:
Continuation of hearing on Dennett Pond dam, Ring Road

Gary James, engineer, presented the latest plans that he has drawn up for the Dennett Pond dam, with the
goal of meeting both the requirements of the Conservation Commission and the state Division of Dam
Safety. The Commission had a number of questions, to which he gave preliminary answers. He agreed to
return to the Commission with updated plans on August 19, 2014. The hearing was continued until that
date at 7:45 pm.

The Commission noted that it has a continuation of the joint hearing with the Planning Board on Monday,
July 21, at 7:30 pm concerning the solar proposal for 117 Lake Street.

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Recorded by Linda E. Leddy



